Plan for Dissolution of the Perry County Solid Waste District
A. Terms. The following apply throughout:
a. Perry County Solid Waste District (“District”);
b. Perry County (“County”);
c. Perry County Board of Commissioners (“Commissioners”).
B. Effective Date. Effective the 1st day of January, 2025, the District shall cease to operate and all of its assets, obligations, and duties will be transferred to the Board of Commissioners, and which will be administered by the Perry County Solid Waste, a new department within County government, created speciﬁcally for this purpose to be known as Perry County Solid Waste.
C. Staff and Employees. All staff and employees shall interview and follow normal county hiring procedures to be re-hired as county employees.
D. Description of Assets and Obligations. As of November 1, 2024, Commissioners were still ascertain the exact assets and obligations of District. All assets will be transferred to Perry County as of the effective date of dissolution and shall be used to provide the services previously provided by the District.
E. Description of Services. The District performs all services as previously provided by District. Commissioners will assume responsibility for providing these services after the effective date of the dissolution. The outlined services may be amended by the Board of Commissioners in the future.
F. Drop-Off Recycling Sites. There are currently drop-off co-mingled recycling sites at (2) two locations throughout the County. These sites are Cannelton and Branchville. These sites shall remain operational.
G. Education and Awareness. Commissioners shall strive to continue to educate the public as to the services offered by Perry County Solid Waste.
H. Website. Information on recycling sites, suggestions for reduction of waste, and community recycling resources are kept on a website and a Facebook page.
